Thornton Parish Council
Annual Open Meeting

Thursday 9th February 2017 – Holy Family High School – 7.30pm
Present: 
Parish Councillors Hounsell, Bain, Chambers and Pennington.



Ward Councillors Kelly and McGinnity

Speakers:
Dr R Cooke, Ward Councillor Kelly, Ward Councillor McGinnity, Merseyside Police, Fr Harrington (St William of York), Catherine Ashcroft (Scouts), Alan Mears (All Saints with St Frideswydes), Revd David Somerville ( Moor Lane Methodist Church/ St Mark’s Netherton).
Councillor Hounsell opened the meeting by welcoming both the speakers and the members

of the public. He also expressed thanks to the volunteers who had distributed the recent 

newsletter in the Parish.

The schedule for the meeting was then outlined and Councillor Hounsell advised that the emphasis of the meeting was to foster the growing community spirit in Thornton and to let the wider community know what was happening in the area.
· Two officers from Merseyside Police gave a very informative account of recent changes to the structure of policing in the Merseyside area as a whole and the impact this would have on the Parish of Thornton. The police force was now operating on a borderless basis meaning that officers could be working anywhere in Merseyside. Although this could result in longer response times, the restructure also provided for a greater presence in the local neighbourhood by both Police Officers and PCSOs. Questions were then invited from the floor and the officers clarified how the impact of budgetary restraints would affect Thornton and the wider Merseyside Area. Residents were encouraged to report any incidents to the Police either by the 101 telephone service or via the Merseyside Police Website.  It was emphasised that all intelligence received would be logged and acted upon. A request was made from the floor to clarify whether the ten minute response time for an emergency call was currently being met in Thornton.
· Councillor Chambers outlined the Parish Council’s decision to award the first “Freedom of Thornton” to a local resident and asked Father Harrington from St William of York to address the meeting. Father Harrington provided a background to the work of the person receiving the award and described her unstinting work and commitment to the residents of Thornton and in particular the elderly in the area. Both Thornton Parish Council and Father Harrington were delighted to present the first Freedom of Thornton award to Mrs Clare Peet.  Mrs Peet was then invited up to receive the award.
· Dr Richard Cooke then addressed the meeting on the subject of community action, describing his recent experience in how the  local community in Holgate/Rothwells Lane had mobilised to oppose a planning application which would have a great impact in the residents in that area. Although the result of the planning application was not yet known Dr Cooke emphasised how important it was that the community had come together in that way and hoped that this experience could be harnessed to improve the area in the future.

· Ward Councillor Kelly gave a very informative talk about the impact of austerity cuts to Sefton Council’s budget. He advised that a decision had been made to protect both Adult and Children’s Services and that this would have a detrimental effect on other services. 
· Councillor McGinnity also emphasised the financial difficulties which Sefton Council were experiencing. He then went on to outline the schedule for improvements to The Crescent. Both of the Ward Councillors had been informed that funds were in place to improve The Crescent including a one-way system. However, Councillor Chambers advised he was in receipt of an email that day, which he read to the meeting, stating that, although funds were available for some improvements to the Crescent, this would not include the provision of a one-way system. Both the Ward Councillors and Councillor Chambers agreed to seek urgent clarification on this matter.
· Questions were then invited from the floor and it was agreed that traffic calming measures were essential at the Crescent, although there was some discussion as to whether closing the road off at one end would be a better solution to the problem.
· The plans for the building of residential developments was also discussed and in particular the plans – received earlier that day – for the building of 268 houses with access from Lydiate Lane. The lack of essential infrastructure such as schools and medical facilities was highlighted from the floor and Ward Councillor Kelly offered to arrange for Sefton’s Director of Education to attend a future Parish Council Meeting to address the concerns regarding school provision.
· The Local Plan for Sefton was also discussed and it was highlighted that the plan did not accurately reflect the Parish of Thornton with some local information being out of date. Councillor Chambers advised that if the Local Plan meant that developments must go ahead then it was important for the Parish Council to press for improvements to the infrastructure to support the increase in properties.
· Mr Alan Mears from All Saints with St Frideswydes Church then addressed the meeting and outlined the range of activities and facilities on offer in the church ranging from toddler groups to CAB and benefits advice sessions. Mr Mears expressed his desire for the church to reach out to the people of Thornton and assured both volunteers and visitors using the facilities would be very welcome.
· Mrs Catherine Ashcroft representing the Scouts gave a presentation about the scout movement and the activities on offer including opportunities for the young people to work with Mental Health charities. She outlined the age groups for Beavers, cubs and Scouts and appealed for both new members and for adult volunteers. 

· Reverend David Somerville from Moor Lane Methodist Church and St Mark’s in Netherton detailed the range of activities on offer in the church including a youth group, an art group and a gospel choir. He also informed the meeting about a new community garden at the Moor Lane Church, enabling people to grow vegetables. Volunteers were sought to assist with setting up this new project. 
· Councillor Hounsell introduced subject of the proposed Port of Liverpool Access Route and outlined two options currently being examined. He also read aloud an email received from Carl Stockton from Highways England giving further background to the consultation.

· Opinions were then sought from the public and various concerns were highlighted including opposition to building on Green Space and the impact of a new road on the local community. A representative from Shy Lowen Pony Sanctuary expressed concern that the road would sever the sanctuary from the surrounding area and expressed concern at the lack of consultation by Highways England. The possibility of using rail to serve the port was also discussed. Ward Councillor Kelly advised that Sefton Council was not in support of either of the two road options and would press for a tunnel to be built in order to minimise disruption to the communities surrounding both of the proposed routes. Councillor Hounsell encouraged residents to either visit one of the exhibitions or to look on Highways England website to further examine the plans.
· The meeting then moved on to discuss the traffic problems affecting the Parish following the opening of Brooms Cross Road. Councillor Chambers advised that he had hoped to provide the results of the Thornton Corridor Study; however this had been delayed due to problems with the availability of staff at Sefton Council.

· Concerns were expressed about a variety of issues including the volume of traffic, safety and pollution. Ward Councillors were asked to provide a report on the levels of pollution in the Thornton area and in particular on Moor Lane.
· Additionally it was requested that the Ward Councillors provide a plan with short, medium and long term measures to address the current traffic issues in the area.

Councillor Hounsell thanked everyone in attendance for their participation in the meeting and their commitment to the local community and the meeting closed.
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